Minutes of the Meeting of the

Trustees of the Chilmark Public Library

September 26,2007

 

The meeting convened at 9:42. All trustees were present, as were the library director and the assistant librarian. Rodney Bunker presented his recommendations for maintenance work on the building.

 

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as written by vice-chair Jane Slater.

 

Mr. Bunker recommended accepting Carl Flanders’ bid to replace windows and old door for $4,867.89. Trustees unanimously approved his suggestion.

He reported that George (Szakas?) had stripped and painted outside trim. George will do molding “soon.” George will paint meeting room for $900.

Mr. Bunker  suggested cleaning all carpets once a year at the same time, either in the fall or in the spring. He will seek bids.

 

Art: Ms. Hierta and Ms. Maloney want to change art shows from 2-week to  3-week blocs  from May to October to lessen pressures in the summer. Trustees agreed.

 

Trustees chose the “Stewartia” tree for the memorial to Marvin Joslow from pictures Ms. Hierta got from Vineyard Gardens. We might get a 20% discount. 

The tree grows 30 feet tall and should be planted this month. Ms. Hierta has a vision, “blooming in her mind,” of how to prune the magnolia bushes for maximum effect in all seasons.

 

Director’s report: Ms. Hierta reports that CLAMS remains extraordinarily expensive. She  will consult with West Tisbury and Aquinnah librarians to find a solution.

Very busy summer with excellent attendance at twice-weekly programs. Circulation  is up..

 

The next meeting is Wednesday, Oct. 31 at 9:30 am. The meeting adjourned at 10:54. 

